Board of Selectmen

Library Meeting Room

May 1, 2001

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Dale Donovan.  Selectmen present included Roger L. Putnam, Jr., Michael Parlante, Jerry Houk and Michael May.  Town Administrator Tim Smith also attended.

Reorganization of the Board:

· Chairman – Selectman Putnam stated his view that the chairmanship of the Board should be rotated every year and nominated Parlante for Chairman, seconded by Houk.  The Board voted 3-0-2, with Donovan and May abstaining, in favor of the nomination.  Chairman Parlante assumed the chair.

· Vice-Chairman – Putnam nominated Donovan as Vice-Chairman, seconded by May.  The Board voted 4-0-1, with Donovan abstaining, in favor of the nomination.

· Clerk – Parlante nominated Putnam as Clerk, seconded by Houk.  The Board voted unanimously 5-0 in favor of the nomination.

· Chair, Park Commissioners – Putnam nominated May, seconded by Houk.  The Board voted unanimously 5-0 in favor of the nomination.

· Chair, Water Commissioners – Putnam nominated Houk, seconded by Donovan.  The Board voted unanimously 5-0 in favor of the nomination.

Announcements – Selectman Putnam announced the Lower Cape Selectmen’s meeting scheduled for 7:00 p.m. on May 3rd at the Eastham Town Hall and reviewed the agenda.

Open Session:

· Brent Harold addressed the Board to request the installation of “Share the Road” signs.

· Alan Platt addressed the Board to request that the Board ask the Town Administrator to coordinate an effort for Town boards and committees to look at their problems to better use the technical expertise and tools of the Cape Cod Commission.

On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Parlante, to approve the minutes of April 17, 2001 the Board voted 2-0-3, with Putnam (he had not attended the meeting), Houk and May abstaining (they were not Board members at the time of the meeting).

On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Parlante, the Board voted 3-0-2, with Houk and May abstaining (they were not Board members at the time of the meeting).

The Town Administrator presented his report to the Board noting the progress on the Library roof project.  The Town Administrator indicated the reappointment of Norman Gill and Sidney Chase as veteran’s agents.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Putnam, the Board voted unanimously to endorse the reappointment of Norman Gill and Sidney Chase as veteran’s agents.

Comments/Reports – Selectman Houk thanked the voters of the Town for their participation in the annual election.
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Selectman Putnam presented his report of Board correspondence.

The Board discussed:

1) Request from Wellfleet Texaco to remain closed until June 1st – Chris and Kevin LaBreque were in attendance and indicated that this request was necessary due to financial issues.  On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to grant this request.

2) Business licenses – on a motion by Putnam, seconded by Houk, the Board voted unanimously to approve the business license of Oystermen’s Grille and Fish Market.

3) Owner’s Certificate of Substantial Completion for DPW building – on a motion by Donovan, seconded by Putnam, the Board voted unanimously to authorize Chairman Parlante to sign the Owner’s Certificate of Substantial Completion document for the DPW building.

4) A.I.M. request for four parking permits – on a motion by Houk, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to approve A.I.M. Thrift Shop’s request for four parking permits to be used in the Town Hall parking lot.

5) Approve purchase and sales agreements for the Ernst property – Alan Platt, Open Space/Land Bank Committee Chair, was in attendance and indicated that the Committee has tentatively agreed to purchase 6.4 acres from the Ernsts and requested that the Board sign the purchase and sales agreements so that the process can go forward, ultimately to the fall special town meeting.  On a motion by Houk, seconded by May, the Board voted unanimously to approve and sign the Ernst property purchase and sales agreements.  Selectman Houk thanked the Ernsts for their generosity.

6) Woodard and Curran proposal for additional services for the water supply/wastewater disposal study – Selectman Donovan suggested that this discussion be postponed until after receipt of the implementation plan.

7) Web page – the Town Administrator outlined the plan for procuring a Town Web page noting that this system can be up and running by July 1st.

8) Temporary Appointment of Dog Officer – the Town Administrator indicated that this appointment needs to be postponed for tonight.

9) Appointment of Temporary School Crossing Guard – on a motion by Donovan, seconded by Houk, the Board voted unanimously to appoint Denise Hyer as a temporary School Crossing Guard.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Putnam, the Board voted unanimously to appoint Ms. Hyer as a Constable.

10) Set date and rain date for fireworks display – on a motion by Putnam, seconded by May, the Board voted unanimously to set July 1st as the date for the fireworks display with July 6th as a rain date.

11) Accept bid for used ladder/engine “Quint” vehicle – on a motion by Donovan, seconded by Putnam, the Board voted unanimously to accept the bid of Ten-8 Fire Equipment, Inc. for the purchase of a 1986 LTI ladder/engine (Quint) vehicle in the amount of $134,000.  Fire Chief Hight indicated that the additional monies authorized by special town meeting for this purchase (total of $150,000) will be used for equipment and lighting.
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12) Engine 92 Disposal Request – it was noted that this vehicle has no value as an antique.  On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Houk, the Board voted unanimously to authorize the Fire Department to dispose of Engine 92 to The Boston Children’s Museum with the proviso that Wellfleet’s name and seal remain displayed on the vehicle.

13) Church property – on a motion by Putnam, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously that the Special Town Meeting schedule submitted by the Town Administrator be approved.  Discussion included forming a committee to suggest uses for the Church, requesting that the Building and Needs Assessment Committee and the Building Inspector tour the Church, and that water quality issues be considered before purchasing the property.

Selectman Putnam suggested that tax title properties be assigned to the Conservation Commission for conservation purposes.  It was requested that this matter be scheduled for discussion at a future meeting.

Selectman Houk suggested that Mark Forest of Representative Delahunt’s office be asked to meet with the Board to discuss funding for water and wastewater projects.

On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Putnam, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 8:13 p.m.








Respectfully submitted,








Linda Smulligan
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